
My name Nathan Chance Franck and I’m in support of the phase 3 ordinance. I love Mendocino 

and have made it my home for the last 20 years and plan to stay and raise my family. I used to 

own a retail shop in ukiah for over 15 years and I am part owner and VP of Mendocino 

Grasslands and Yokayo Ranch. As a local farming business we need the opportunities to expand 

with the rest of California. Expansion would let us hire more people and help our local economy. 

I understand the fear to the farms that don’t want to expand but the demand for the the top shelf 

small batch will always be strong. There is room for all to eat at the table from high grade flower 

to bio mass oil farmers but we need the chance to grow our selfs a bright and prosperous future. 

Thank you for your time. 


